
From The Principal 

 

 

Term 1, Week 8   

Term 1 Dates 

Monday 30th January 

To 

Friday 14th April 

 

Thursday 30/3/2023 

Assembly 

Rooms 20 and 9  

Presenting 

 

27/3—31/3 

Dental Van visiting 

 

3/4—6/4 

JP swimming 

 

7/4 

Good Friday 

 

10/4  

Easter Monday 

Newsletter 3 2023 

. 

Dear Families  

We are quickly progressing through the term. It is 

going by very fast. 

Last week we had NAPLAN tests for our year 3s, and 

5s. I have been really impressed with how well the 

students have managed and adapted. Overall there 

was a feeling of calm the children were basically 

very attentive to teacher and SSO requests and just 

let the process run naturally. Tests can be stressful for 

any of us, so I thank the teachers and SSO staff for 

making students feel comfortable as possible in    

fulfilling this task. There will be catch up tests this 

week for students that have been away. 

Keep in mind that NAPLAN is only 1 form of testing 

and that a student`s results and progress are based 

on a variety of tests, observations, moderation    

processes and teacher judgements. 

I thank our Deputy Tegan Sims for the smooth      

operation of processes and supporting all staff and 

encouraging students. 

Last week we also had a Pupil Free day. This      

particular day had a focus on School Culture. We 

are working with Matt Krieg from a company called 

Driven Within that supports schools, companies and 

businesses to examine their culture and performance. 

Text your child’s absence to:  

0428149662 

Full Name/Class/Reason  



F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I PA L  

He led us through looking at what are the characteristics that make a high 
performing team to best support staff work and improve student learning 
outcomes and well- being.  We are considering our school values and  
purpose to support our students learning. This will be long- term and      
on-    going work. Matt will also meet with students and Governing Council 
going forward. I will keep you updated on how this will look going      

forward.  

Regards  

Teresa 

 

 

Grievance Procedures: 

Just a friendly reminder if you have a grievance to follow processes in the 
grievance Procedures Document. Should you have an issue that needs   

discussing. You will find this on page 10 of this newsletter. 

If you have an issue at school that affects your child/ children -please 
make contact with the class teacher initially. If you wish to meet with myself 
or another member of Leadership or Student Support Services – please 
contact the front office to make an appointment for a phone call or face 

to face meeting. 

Leadership staff are often committed to teaching or other meetings so will 
not always be available immediately- however we are more than happy 

to meet if you make a time. 

There is a complaints number attached if you wish to contact the           
Department for Education if you believe your need further clarification or 

are not happy with processes that you have explored on site. 

Governing Council: 

Each school has a Governing Council made up of mainly parents and     
usually a community representative and some staff. The bulk of members 

need to be parents. 

Governing Council allows members to have a say in what happens on site, 
a look at student progress data, support for fundraising and a look at the 
budget, policies, OSHC processes and the Site Improvement Plans. Your 

input is valuable and valued.  

We really need some extra members to function as a legal group. Your 

school needs you! 

 



F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I PA L  

If it is too hard for you to leave home-  You can phone in to join or we can 

zoom you in via a teams meeting.  

This week we had to cancel the meeting as we do not have enough    

members to form a quorum. 

If we cannot meet with enough members this means we cannot do things 

like: 

fundraising, have mothers / father`s day stalls, colour runs, stalls and Sau-
sage sizzles for Sports days  All of this needs to go through Governing 

Council to be approved.   

Your input can be as much or as little as you choose.  

 

If you are keen to join – there are only 2 meetings a term that go for 1 

hour maximum. This is essentially 8 meetings a year.  

You can come along and listen in without commitment just to see if this is 

something you are interested in. 

Your input can be as much or as little as you choose. We just need support 
to pass certain agenda items eg fundraising for improvement to the Gym, 

air-conditioning and ICT upgrades etc. 

If you are interested please let us know.  

Colleen Hage is our chairperson and is happy to answer any questions or 

give more information. 

Going ahead in 2023 it is an exciting time, particularly as COVID       
confines (at the moment and hopefully ongoing) are not in play and there 

is opportunities for more family events eg Sports day etc. 

If you would like more information, please speak to Dawn to access     

Colleen or myself for further discussion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



J P  S C I E N C E  

 In R/1/2 Design and Technology, students have been exploring how animals 
and plants are grown and used for food, clothing and shelter to help our 
community. We have discussed the basic needs of animals and plants to help 
them grow healthy and strong. We are now learning about different types of 

materials that are appropriate for building animal shelters.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In year 2 Science we have been exploring a variety of materials to see if we 
can change them without actually changing the material itself. We have    
conducted experiments and made predictions. Together we recycled our 
scrap paper and turned it into new paper which we have examined with a 

magnifying glass and compared it with new paper.  

“I liked cutting up the paper into small pieces” Harrison 

“I didn’t like squishing the pulp, it smelt weird” Michael 

“The paper felt bumpy, I thought it would be smooth” Emily 



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

 



 

M U R R AY  U N I T  

We have had a great term so far in the Murray Unit. We had seven new 
students from Reception to year 3 start with us, all of them have settled in 
really. Room 31 started out with Miss Vicki for a few weeks while Mr Dunn 

was away. Thank you Miss Vicki!   

All classes have completed class assessments to see how much we have 
learned and remembered over the holidays as well as year 6 students hav-
ing more assessments to begin the process of high school placement. On 
Thursdays, all classes have a chance to cook something with Mrs C as part 
of their Science lesson; most students enjoy this, giving them a chance to try 

something a little different. 

Our swimming has begun again on Tuesdays with our year 3 -5 going at 
the start of term and our JP students are in the middle of their block. For 
some of our JP students this is the first time they have done Water Safety 
lessons with school! Our year 6 students will join their mainstream peers next 
week for an aquatics day at West Lakes; our students are getting quite 

excited for this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



R o o m  2 3  

H a r m o n y  D a y  2 0 2 3 
 
In Room 23 we have been learning about Harmony Day and what it means to 
us all. We had discussions about the meaning of discrimination and how we 
can contribute to creating a safer and more inclusive environment for all. Each 
student picked 5 things that make them unique and wrote them within their 
hand. We spoke about these things and some students learned they had   
similarities in what makes them special. This task created some really      
beautiful conversations within the class and has helped us to build an        

incredibly positive class culture. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2 0 2 3  B E L L  T I M E S  

 

SIZE 4-6-8 10-12-14 -16 S,M,L 

BOMBER JACKETS  $45.00 $45.00 $45.00 

QUARTER ZIP JUMPER $35.00 $35.00 $35.00 

POLO SHIRT   $25.00 $25.00 $25.00 

LONG SLEEVE SHIRT $27.50 $27.50 $27.50 

UNISEX TRACKPANTS $16.00 $16.00 $16.00 

SCHOOL DRESSES $45.00 $45.00 n/a 

BUCKET HATS $10.00   

COMMUNICATION BAG $10.00   

We support clothing bought from other suppliers if in school colours 

and without logos.  We accept Cash and EFTPOS 

Thursday Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri. 

School starts 8:50 

Lesson 1  9:20—10:10 

Lesson 2  10:10—11:00 

LUNCH PLAY 11:00-11:30 

Lesson 3 

Eating time 11:30—11:40 

11:30-12:20 

Lesson 4 12:20-1:10 

RECESS PLAY 1:10-1:30 

Lesson 5 

Eating Time 1:30—1:40 

1:30—2:20 

 

Lesson 6 2:20—3:10 

School Starts 8:50 

Lesson 1  9:20—10:10 

Lesson 2  10:10—11:00 

LUNCH PLAY 11:00-11:30 

Lesson 3 

Eating time 11:30—11:40 

11:30-12:20 

Lesson 4 12:20-1:10 

RECESS PLAY 1:10-1:30 

Lesson 5 

Eating Time 1:30—1:40 

1:30-2:20 

Early Dismissal  2:20 

U N I F O R M  P R I C E  L I S T S  



C o m m u n i t y  n e w s  

 



 

 

G r i e va n c e  P r o c e d u r e s  



P r e m i e r s  R e a d i n g  c h a l l e n g e  

 

The 2023 Premiers Reading 
Challenge has begun and 
will finish on the 8th Sep-
tember. This year is 20 
years of PRC, so please 
encourage your child to 
participate. Each partici-
pant is required to read 8 
books from a variety of 
categories and 4 free 
choice. Each year children 
who complete the PRC re-

ceive certificates or medals.  

Certificates and medals are 
awarded for each year of 
participation. Some students 
may skip a year of partici-
pation, but the PRC office 
has a record of the award 
they are due and only issue 

medals as listed.  

 

 

 

 

1st year = Certificate  

2nd year = Bronze  

3rd year = Silver  

4th year = Gold  

5th year = Champion  

6th year = Legend  

7th year = Hall of Fame  



N O T I C E B OA R D  

 

C A N T E E N   N E W S  

Swimming  

In week 10 , our R-2 students will be travelling to the 
Elizabeth Aquadome for their  annual swimming lessons. 
Swimming is an important part of the school curriculum 
as well as being a great life skill. It is really important 
that we keep ourselves and others safe when in and 

around water.  

We ask parents move forward as much as possible rather than stopping in front of the 
kiss & drop gates. Blakeview staff will check in with cars waiting and walk students to 

their cars. 

Be aware the council monitors this area and stopping or parking on the solid yellow line 

can result in fines being issued. 

K I S S  A N D  D R O P  

Our Canteen service is run by Rory’s School Lunches.  

Please ensure you are using the new 2023 Menu  

for Blakeview Primary School available on their 

 website at: https://rorys.com.au/menus/Blakeview-primary/  

and ensure you update your child’s class for this year.  

Orders online need to be placed by 8.30am  

on the day of require. For further         I 

nformation visit www.rorys.com.au or call their  

support line on 0413 575 800.  


